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I would like to respond to the Notice of Inquiry on the issue of the  
continuation of the JPA between the U.S. Depart of Commerce and ICANN. 
 
I do not pretend to be an expert on either the details of the JPA or  
on what ICANN has accomplished in recent years.  I was present a the  
birth of ICANN, and from 1999-2003 I attended a few of its meetings.  
More recently, during the last three years, I have been Chair of its  
Nominating Committee and have observed more intensively the ICANN  
community, its meetings, its goals, its accomplishments, and its  
problems.  In addition, I have just finished attending a public forum  
at the ICANN meeting in New Delhi devoted to ICANN and the JPA. 
 
There is no doubt in my mind that ICANN has matured significantly in  
the 10 years of its existence.  Born in controversy in part due to  
the very unfortunate and untimely death of John Postel, it has  
managed in most cases to achieve positions of relative equilibrium  
among opposing forces and competitive groups.  Its original charter  
with respect to public participation was, I think, inappropriate and  
unrealistic, yet the organization has managed to fashion one of its  
components, the ALAC, into something beginning to resemble he  
original goal in this area. 
 
I admit to not having read thoroughly the voluminous material  
submitted by ICANN to make their case that they have satisfied all  
aspects of the JPA.  From observation, I can attest that they have  
made very significant improvements in their processes and in their  
attempts to be transparent to the community.  Because of the early  
emphasis on transparency, I suspect that ICANN is more transparent  
than 95% of similar organizations.  I have occasionally felt that  
ICANN has bent over backwards for transparency more than it should  
have, possibly at the expense of effectiveness in its work. 
 
ICANN is also perhaps the first significant organization at an  
international level that can truly be called multi-stakeholder, well  
before the term emerged as a descriptor for WSIS summits and its  
various derivative organizations.  Further, it recognized very early  
that a multi-stakeholder organization was absolutely required for  
long term success, and it took the initiative to define and implement  
such a structure.  In general, it has taken great pains to insure  
that the relevant stakeholders are both heard form and included in  
their deliberations. 
 
The above reflections are not meant to imply that I am totally  
satisfied with ICANN as an organization.  I suspect that all of us in  
the Internet community have our differences with the organization,  
and we would all like to see changes made.  However, that is probably  
the case with most of the organizations with which people are  
affiliated. 
 



The ICANN Board's submission to NTIA appears to me to differ with  
their position as presented to attendees of the current ICANN  
meeting.  the submission strikes me as strident and aggressive, while  
the position as stated here in new Delhi appears more reasonable.  In  
essence, the presentation at the meeting argues that it's time to  
start thinking about a transition to the next form of organization of  
ICANN, a post-JPA phase, and based upon ICANN's record so far, that  
is a very reasonable step to take. 
 
However, I fail to see the logic of initiating this process by  
stating that the JPA should be terminated.  What is important here is  
to determine what the next form of organization of ICANN should be,  
not that the JPA should be ended.  Once there is reasonable  
convergence regarding the end state, then the JPA can and will be  
ended.  ICANN'S submission appears to reverse this logic. 
 
I therefore do not support the the immediate termination of the JPA.  
I do support its termination after the community and the relevant  
authorities understand and agree upon what form of organization will  
replace it.   That could occur in 6 months, 18 months or 24 months,  
but it will probably occur later rather than earlier. In very simple  
terms, ICANN should not leave home without knowing exactly where it  
is going, and what the implications of the transition are. 
 
In fact, any rush to abandon the JPA is completely inconsistent with  
the careful process of deliberation that ICANN normally employs in  
dealing with internal policy processes of importance.  With respect  
to the JPA, the important thing is to start the process of defining  
an end state that is acceptable to all parties, and that provides  
long run protection to ICANN for ensuring, within its mandate, the  
safety and security of the Internet. 
 
I think that ICANN is a valuable institution that must have a long  
run role in ensuring the safety and security of the Internet.  Given  
the current state of the conversation regarding Internet governance  
and the range of (what I believe to be) inferior and unacceptable  
Internet governance regimes, it is absolutely essential to ensure  
that ICANN's future not be jeopardized by placing it in a vulnerable  
position in the international arena.  Such an outcome could occur in  
a rush toward independence. 
 
In summary, what is important is that the transition discussion begin  
soon, and that the progress of those discussions toward a  
satisfactory and protected end state for ICANN determine how long the  
JPA remains in force.  Let the state of the discussion determine when  
the JPA ends, not the other way around. 
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